
A 31-year-old Specialist assigned to 82nd Airborne Division died 
in a PMV-4 mishap 25 March 2019 in Fort Bragg, North Carolina, at 

1730 local. The Soldier was the driver of a vehicle that collided with 
an oncoming vehicle. He was reportedly not wearing a seat belt.
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PLRs provide leaders with awareness of Army loss and highlight potential trends 
that affect combat readiness. Our Army depends on you to use these PLRs to help 

Soldiers understand the impact of decisions made on and off duty. 

Additional U.S. Army Combat Readiness Center 
PLR resources can be found on the USACRC 
website at https://safety.army.mil/PLR.

ENGAGEMENT TIPS: 

- Leaders, when was the last time you had a one-on-one discussion 
with your Soldiers about the importance of using seat belts?

- What is your organization doing to enforce standards before a 
mishap happens?
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